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Meeting Report August 9th, 2021.

On August 9th we held our Club 38th Birthday celebration on Zoom due to Covid Lockdown 
6.0 in Victoria.

Community - Gerard  Mahoney announced that our Watergardens Bunnings BBQ on Sunday 
1st August was very successful. He thanked everyone who helped.

International – Cherrie Osborn – A poster advertising our support for Project W – Water for 
Education has been emailed to Members to share and encourage sponsorship for the 
program which will provide clean water and toilets for schools in Cambodia.

Social – Ginny Billson reminded Members that the Changeover event will be held on 
Monday 30th August (Covid Restrictions permitting).She also has also discussed the 
possibility of a February 23rd Meeting with Essendon North Rotary.

Youth – David has some proposals to put to The August 17th Board Meeting .Other 
potential events will be another writing competition and a Talent Quest



Our Birthday Night Discussions

Phil O’Brien and Elvira Tarrant talked about 
their interest in the Environment and Bees 
in particular.

We joined small breakout groups 
and had time to talk about  our 
special moments in Rotary. Cherrie 
Osborn spoke about her pride in the 
gardens at Camp Getaway at Axedale 
and the establishment, with a great 
team, of a Days for Girls chapter six 
years ago. 

Bruce Cameron spoke about the 
establishment of Holloway Aged 
Care Hostel and our work at Donydji
in East Arnhem Land where we built 
a school building for the Community 
in conjunction with Melbourne 
Rotary Club.

DONYDJI
Population: 55
Location: Elcho Island, 
40 km north of 
Galiwin'ku township.

Building: Built in 2002, The Potter 
Foundation and Rotary.

Needs: The Elders have stated the 
need for a permanent teacher to be 
based at Donydji since the early 
1970's.

Notes: This school building was 
constructed in 2002 with assistance 
from the Potter Foundation and 
Rotary. The Donydji families had 
been waiting over 30 years for a 
school building; the first classes were 
held under a tree in 1968.

New Donydji School – Old School in background



Rotarian Behind the Badge – Robert Chessell

Robert’s family moved to Melbourne’s East where he attended Box Hill High.  Further study 
was done at Monash University. His work was generally in Property Project Management at 
various firms, the main one being Ambulance Victoria. Robert joined Brimbank Rotary Club 
where he became President. After that club handed back their charter Robert joined 
Strathmore Rotary before he  joined Keilor East Rotary in April 2021. Robert is retired  and now 
enjoys spending time with his family. This year he is our Rotary Foundation chairperson.

Robert was born the Sacred Heart 
Hospital in Moreland Road Coburg 
which is now John Fawkner Hospital. 
His family moved to Essendon where 
he attended North Essendon Primary 
School and spent hours playing in 
the nearby streets and paddocks.

Can you find Robert in the 1960 graduate class at Box Hill 
High School?

50-year Reunion in 2010



Our Clean Water Project in Cambodia  - Donation Link

We are collaborating with CRST (Cambodia Rural Students Trust) and The Rotary Passport Club 
of Melbourne to provide clean water to schools, something we take for granted here in 
Australia.

International – Cherrie Osborn – This poster advertising our support for Project W – Water 
for Education, is available to Members to share and encourage sponsorship for the program 
which will provide clean water for schools in Cambodia.

https://directory.rawcs.com.au/94-2020-21
https://directory.rawcs.com.au/94-2020-21


Our Clean Water Project in Cambodia  - Donation Link

We are collaborating with CRST (Cambodia Rural Students Trust) and The Rotary Passport Club 
of Melbourne to provide clean water to schools, something we take for granted here in 
Australia.

International – Cherrie Osborn – These are the 4 schools in the first part of Project W. Their 
success will enable more schools to be helped in the future.

https://directory.rawcs.com.au/94-2020-21


Next  Keilor East Rotary Meeting –Monday 16th August 
via Zoom 
Meeting ID : 514 079 0305 Password RCKE2020

When Covid Restrictions allow we meet at Keilor East 
RSL every Monday. We arrive from 6.00pm and order 
our meals by 6.30. Our Guest Speaker is introduced 
at 7.00pm.

We welcome your 
suggestions for 

future Guest 
Speakers. Email 

Program Director 
Annie Webb.

Samantha Rennie - from Grieving Well Now will speak 
about Mental Health. From her website -

Sam finished her Bachelor 
of Education in 1988 but 
found her true calling in 
nursing and has been 
working as a nurse, 
facilitator, educator and 
therapist for over 25 
years. Little did she realise 
that her nursing career 
could lead to working in 
the funeral industry, but it 
was a critical meeting in 
coming to understand the 
full cycle of life and death 
and the importance of 
grief in that process. Sam 
has been working both 
nationally and 
internationally with 
corporations, groups and 
individuals around the 
topic of grief and 
empowerment to provide 
people with tools for 
greater communication, 
compassion and fun.

mailto:anndwebb@gmail.com
http://samantharennie.com/


UPCOMING EVENTS

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=773149&


UPCOMING EVENTS

NEW DATES Sep 19, 2021, 9:30 AM – 1:00 PM
Montague St School
100 Montague Street
SOUTH MELBOURNE, VIC 3205
Sep 26, 2021, 9:30 AM - 1:00 PM - WOODEND

NEW DATE Saturday October 9th, 2021.



Club Birthdays and Anniversaries

Birthdays

Wedding Anniversaries

Rotary Anniversaries

August 1:David Barnes 1991
August 1:Bruce Cameron 1984
August 1: Peter Tomlinson 1991
August 10: Lloyd Lancaster 1983 Charter Member
August 10: John Walsh 1983  Charter Member
August 10: Yvonne Osborn 2002
August 22: Vanda Mullen 2011



MEMBER NEWS 

Masses of flowers at Annie’s front doorway 
brighten lockdown days.

Annie’s grandchildren have been 
homeschooling during Lockdown 
6.0.

Hyacinths bloom in Ginny and Alex’s garden, signs that Spring is on its way soon.

Another 1000-piece jigsaw done and dusted. It 
was a very difficult one with weird shaped 
pieces. Ginny Billson.


